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Strategic Development Committee
held on
Friday 13 May 2016 at 07.45am

Present
Molly Stone					Community Governor
Zoe Buggie					Parent Governor
Mary Hennessy Jones			Head Teacher
David Gallagher				Co-opted Governor				
Lorna Jones					Minute Taker
Ruth Hadfield				Deputy Headteacher

1. Apologies – none 

2. Minutes of the last meeting – Held on 18 March 2016 agreed as a true record. 

3. Matters Arising  
· The new Headteacher, Boo Edleston, has been invited to some meetings in the summer term
· MHJ updated Governors on the screen door for the kitchen.  Due to Health & Safety (it contravenes Health & Safety as a fire door) reasons the screen door is not a suitable alternative.  MHJ is investigating big windows that open onto the side playground and a bleeper on the door
·  The contingency pot for children with specific needs will be considered at a later date.  It was felt that certain children needed help but didn’t generate money to help them

4. Budget Update
The minutes of the Finance Review meeting held on 09 May 2016 were circulated before the meeting.  MS talked the committee through the minutes and stated that Judy Littlewood, office manager, made an excellent presentation.  Main points:
· We are eight months into the financial year 
· Professional services for the Headteacher recruitment, scarlet fever cleaning and extra SIP support for DfE visit, were not in the original budget and will impact on the carry forward
· Some income from our sickness insurance will reduce the overspend 

The budget for the next four years (16/17, 17/18, 18/19, 19/20) are going to be very difficult with no increases from the Government for cost of living.  Discussion took place around the use of reserve funds to balance the budget.  As an Academy, Pear Tree School is not allowed to go into the red.  It was stated that a draft budget for the next financial year will be ready to be presented at the next Full Governing Body meeting on 13 June 2106.

5. Pupil Premium – report on progress
The gap is closing.  There will be data presented at Full Governing Body meeting on 13 June 2106.  At present there are 15 children with pupil premium.

6. Safeguarding
There has been the highest number of children with a CAF in place.  Nine children have been seeing the FSW since September.  Supporting the children and families takes a lot of time, is very complex and involves changing family behaviour.  In the Newtletter there is an Emotional Health & Wellbeing paragraph that highlights a different aspect each week for families to look into.  MHJ stated that some families are struggling to cope financially.

There needs a focus on the following points:
· What do our families need?
· What’s right?
· What can we do?
· What do families want?
  
7. Staffing Changes – to be covered in part 2 
MHJ explained the position at present.  There has been one teacher, and a TA who have left the school, and another member of staff leaving in the Summer Term.  The teacher and other member of staff will not be replaced.  

8. SSDP Review and Update
MHJ has been reviewing the SSDP with staff.  The plan was sent to DfE at Easter and will be sent again in the summer.   

It was felt that the SSDP should be a higher priority on the agenda than it is and reviewed as a single agenda item next meeting.

Action
The next meeting to have one single agenda item – SSDP Review

9. Holiday Dates 2017/18
MHJ informed the committee that the NEP has met to look at the holiday dates for 2017/18.  All the NEP schools have the same holiday dates and will be co-ordinating the holiday dates with Cheshire East Council.

Action
MHJ to e-mail the holiday dates for 2017/18 to the committee

10. School Incidents/Reports
Accident report for both pupils and staff – there have been two RIDDOR accident reports this term.  Both incidents have been dealt with in school.

Bullying Report – One KiVa case ongoing, dealing with in a supportive way.  On-line survey next month for KiVa.  Pear Tree School is now linked to a KiVa school in Finland.

Racism Incidents – same one as reported before but dealt with.  There was an incident concerning two children in Yr 2.  Teacher in Yr 2 did an exercise with the children explaining that children can look different, have a different language.  MHJ has not heard any more about the incident. 


11. Any Other Business
a)  MHJ informed the committee that Yr 6 have completed KS2 Sats.  No inspectors visited the school this time.  One child did not take the Sats and one child was sick one day. The child took the test the next day.  A timetable alteration was submitted to NCA.  All procedures and protocols have been followed to the letter.  A file of evidence was brought to the meeting by MHJ

Action
MHJ to bring the KS2 Sats to the next meeting

b) The NEP is a group of schools within the Nantwich area who pay an amount of money per head of children that goes towards the cost of various specialist staff ie SENCO, FSW.  MHJ asked the Governors to agree to increase the cost from £18 per head to £19 per head.  All the money is spent on the children and there are no reserves.

Action
The Strategic Development Committee to recommend to the Full Governing Body the increase to £19 per head for the NEP

12.  Date and Time of Next meeting

Monday 27 June 2016 at 08.00am

Agenda for next meeting
SSDP to review and update.
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